ST. JOSEPH CHURCH – ZELL, MO

Msgr. Jeff Knight -883-3481

Mass Intentions:
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Dennis Aloys & Uncle Dennis Flieg
Sun. – 8:00 am– Terry & Leanna Naeger 
Sun. 10:00 am – Gerald, Anna Mae & Wilfred Gegg
Mon. – No Mass
Tues. – 7:00 pm – Western Catholic Union (L&D)
Wed. – 8:30 am – Henry & Wilma Flieg
Thurs. 8:30 am – Terry & Leanna Naeger
Fri. 8:30 am – Geraldine Flieg & Emagene Grither
Sat. – 5:00 pm- Larry Labruyere
Sun. – 8:00 am – Our Parish Family
Sun. – 10:00 am – Wilfred Shuh
USHERS:    (June 2015)
Sat. – 5:00 p.m. – Captain: Dale Basler, Steve Flieg, , 

Brandon Basler, Randy Palmer
Sun. – 8:00 a.m. – Captain: Adrian Naeger, Gerald Kertz, Kevin Burr, Valentine Naeger
Sun. – 10:00 a.m. – Captain: Mike DeRousse, Ken Naeger, Wayne Abt, Tim Jokerst
Vocational View:  God the Father, Creator.  God the Son, Redeemer. God the Holy Spirit, Sanctifier.  When we go out to make disciples of all nations we have a lot to tell.  God is present everywhere.  Tell his story.
BODY OF CHRIST:  (June 6-7)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Maggie Palmer
Sun. – 8:00 am - Art Flieg
Sun. 10:00 am – Alan Engelman
COMMENTATORS:  (June 6-7)
Sat. - 5:00 pm – Brooke Weiler
Sun. – 8:00 am – Sarah Schott
Sun. 10:00 am – Steve Pinkley
SERVER/CANDLES:  (June 6-7)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Maria & Abby Marzuco
Sun. – 8:00 am – Abby Fisher, Paityn Basler
Sun. 10:00 am – Cody Schilli, Sean Schmider
Please call someone if you are unable to serve.  If you are in Church and there are not enough servers, please get up and serve.  If you want to be taken off the list please call the rectory at 883-3481.  New lists being printed.
STEWARDSHIP COUNTERS: (May 31 & June 6)

May 30 – Kevin & Mary Brown, Julie Jokerst

June 6 – Paul & Mary Haug, John & Susan Boyd

Scrip Certificates are sold after all Masses. (June 6-7) 
5:00 – Mandy B  8:00 am – Kathy L 10:00 am – Judy S
Now that school is no longer is session, the scrip certificates are available in the rectory during the week. 

.Annual Catholic Appeal -   We thank those who have donated to the ACA.  You have the month of May to return the pew envelope.  The original ACA cards are located at the rectory.  You may stop by and sign your card and donate if you would like.  Letters will be mailed next week.  Thanks.
                                May 31, 2015
                          The Most Holy Trinity
“Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.”  It’s easy to take this formula for granted.  Every time we attend Mass, we make the sign of the cross and say “In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.”  Many of us also make the sign of the cross before meals or to begin our personal prayers.  Because we are so used to hearing this Trinitarian reference to the one God in three Persons, we might tend to gloss over its significance.  But today, on the feast of the Most Holy Trinity, we stop to remind ourselves what this really means.
We might begin by remembering that Christianity is absolutely unique in its belief in the Trinity.  No other religion claims such a remarkable doctrine—that God is one in three.  And it’s important to understand that Christians didn’t make this up; it was revealed to us directly from Christ himself.  As we hear in today’s Gospel, and elsewhere throughout the four Gospels, Jesus taught about this mysterious union of the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit.  As Christians, we follow what he taught.
Perhaps the most beautiful part of this great mystery of God’s nature is what it means for us.  We believe in a God whose very essence is made up of loving relationships between three divine Persons.  It follows that, as people made in God’s image, we are to live in loving relations.  We are made to love: to love God, to love one another, and to love ourselves.  Our God is not a force, a power, or an idea.  Our God is a personal God who loves each of us and calls us to do the same.
BLOOD OF CHRIST: (June 6-7) 
5:00 pm – Kevin Burr & Dorothy Kertz
Sun. – 8:00 am – Ronnie & Sherri Meyer
Sun. 10:00 am – Marilyn Herzog & Eileen Abt
LECTORS:  (June 6-7)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Brooke Weiler
Sun. – 8:00 am – Sarah Schott
Sun. 10:00 am – Steve Pinkley
CROSS:   (June 6-7)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Tanner Weiler
Sun. – 8:00 am– Wesley Basler
Sun. 10:00 am –Abby Engelman
OUR PARISH GIFTS TO GOD: (May 24)
(Sunday Envelopes – (76)
Adults
- General Fund 
                           $3,177.00
Children’s Collection


       1.00

Catholic School



   100.00     

Loose Collection



   176.00
      

SUB TOTAL
             $3,454.00
Bldg. & Maint.



      20.00
Catholic Communication


      55.00
Elem. Tuition



    350.00
Pre-K Tuition



 2,193.00
Cemetery



      45.00


TOTAL

             $6,117.00
Thanks to all who continue to support our Parish and School.
                              Upcoming Events 
Tuesday – Mass with Perpetual Help Devotions – 7 pm
Thursday - Eucharistic Adoration – 6:00 am – 11:00 pm
Sat. June 6 – First Saturday Devotions & Mass – 8:30 am

Mon. June 8 – Parish Council Meeting
Thurs. June 11 – Bingo at Care Center

Sat. July 18 – Parish Golf Tournament & Prime Rib Dinner

St. Philip Neri, we take ourselves far too seriously most of the time.  Help us to add humor to our perspective—remembering always that humor is a gift from God. Amen

We often worry more about what others think than about what God thinks.  Our fear of people laughing at us often stops us from trying new things or serving God.  Do something today that you are afraid might make you look a little ridiculous.  Then reflect on how it makes you feel; praying about your experience with God.  
Sacred 8 Youth Night 6/10 at 7:00 pm in Ste. Genevieve Rectory Basement.  Enjoy your summer. 

                        Stewardship Reflections:
“The Spirit itself bears witness with our spirit that we are children of God, and if children then heirs, heirs of God and joint heirs with Christ…”   If we are heirs to the kingdom of God, shouldn’t we work to build up His kingdom?  Shouldn’t we be good stewards of our inheritance, using our time, talent and treasure to care for the Church that God has left to us?  Our Church is a treasured heirloom from God.  Do we treat it that way?
Vincentian Marian Youth – There will not be a VMY Youth Mass  on Sunday, June 7th at 6:00 pm at the National Shrine in Perryville.  There will be a homecoming mass for our operation Overhaul team on Sat. June 13th at 5:00 pm.  Music by Daryl Buchheit.  Come celebrate with us and share in our successful week!  
Laboure Exchange is now open Mondays!!!  Help us spread the word.  Need VHS tapes, Swimwear & summer shoes.  
Families Praying for Priestly Vocations – Each week a different family is encouraged to agree to pray throughout the week for more priestly vocations.  As a visible reminder a chalice will be sent home along with prayer suggestions.  A sheet is in the back of church to volunteer for a given week.  There are still some weeks that need to be filled.  Fr. Jeff
St. Agnes Parish – Derek Drury would like to place a notice in our bulletin that Wed., June 3 at 7 pm there will be a talk entitled “Stealing Home” by Mike Sweeney.  Mike is a 5 time MLB all star who played 13 years with the KC Royals.  He is an amazing speaker and this talk parallels stealing home to making our way to heaven.  This talk is particularly great for baseball fans out there.  This is a single night event that is free to adults and children.  This allows busy parents/  families an option for spiritual enrichment without needing to commit to something  like bible study.  His attendance has been dropping and would like to keep his talks going.  
St. Anne – French Village will be holding a Fried Chicken and Kettle Beef Dinner on Sunday, June 14 between the hours of 11:00 am and 3:00 pm.  Cost of dinner is Adults - $10 and children $5.  Quilt Bingo games start at 1:00 pm.  Lawn games and free kid games.

                               School News:
HELP WANTED:  St. Joseph is in need of High School boys or girls who are hard workers and would like to earn some extra money this summer.  Your tasks would include mowing, painting, cleaning and whatever else needs to be done.  If interested, contact Fr. Jeff at 883-3481.
SUMMER READING:  St. Joseph School will be having another summer reading challenge this summer.  Students in Grades 2,3,4,5, try to read 20 books this summer with at least 50 pages in them.  Children in grades K-1, try to read at least 15 books with 20-25 pages in them.  Pre-K children, try to look at/read 10 books with mom, dad, grandpa, grandma, etc.  If you choose to take the challenge please fill out the list paper provided in your Friday pack and return your list to me at the beginning of the school year.  Happy Reading!    
CONGRATULATIONS to our students who have graduated from Valle Catholic and Ste. Genevieve High Schools.  

Prayer List: For all the Sick in our Parish and our Community:  McKenna Barron, Bernice Bauman, Courtney Bauman,  Leroy Bauman,  Charles Bohannon, Tom Donze Carol Fairfax,  Joe Fischer, Royce Flieg, Nathan Geisner,   Rita Giesler,  Sophia Grass, LeRoy Grifford, Anna Marie Hermann, Rosella Huber, Tony Jacob, Mary Ellen Jokerst, Ronnie Jokerst, Lucille Karlet, Joe Kettinger, Steve Kostka, Mary Kraenzle, Celeste Kramer, Mary Lou Martin, Randy McMahon, Joe Menke, Tony Merlenbach,Tom Meyer, Laverne Meyer,  Melvin Moore, Drew Moss, Tsipiora Mowers, Helen Naeger, Millie Naeger, Marty Okenfuss, Kris Palmer, Augie Roth, Michelle Roy Otte, Fr. Jim Schaeffer, Barb Schilli, Betty Schmelzle, Kenny Schmelzle, Michelle Schott, Shirley Valle, Delbert Schwent,   Dolores Shuh, Ethel Thomas, Allen Viox,  Whelon Vines,  Riley Werner,  David Wibbenmeyer. There are 76 Special Intentions also to pray for as well as anyone who is in need of prayers.  Anyone who wants to be added or removed from this list please call Kathy at the rectory. 
Valle Catholic Early Childhood Center 2015 Summer Programs will be held May 26 – Aug. 7.  Programs are structured to specific age groups and activity.  This summer long program is designed to create a unique and creative summer for your children.  Programs: Weekly concepts:  June 1-5 – Planting, Gardening & Growing; June 8-12 – Amazing Artist; July 6-10 – Our Town Heroes; July 13-17 – In the Sky, Space, Weather & Aviation; July 20-24 – Movin’ and Groovin’Music and Performing Arts; July 27-31 – Wild About Science; Aug. 3-7 – Sports & Games of all Sorts.  Age Groups:  3-4, 5-6, 7-8m & 9-10.  Fee:  $20 per day.  6:30 am-5:15pm.  Information call 883-2403.
Ste. Genevieve Vacation Bible School – Thanks to Sr. Bernadette Marie Donze and Sr. Rose Catherine Grass (Dominican Sisters of St. Cecilia) who have graciously volunteered to be co-directors of this summer’s Vacation Bible School!  Our theme will be “Miraculous Mystery – The Mass Comes Alive!”  The dates have been set for June 22-26 from 8:30 am – 12 pm each morning.  Registration fee by May 26 is $15 per child.  After May 26, fee goes up to $20.  Registration forms are available at Valle Grade School and the Parish Center Office.  Any questions, please call Sheila Roth @883-0787 or Tina Lurk @535-8803.  
